
Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 14th  July 2024  - Year B  

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

This weekend’s Sunday Masses will include the formal enrolment of our young 
children in the second and final Sacramental Program for 2024, which is for the 
First Confession and First Holy Communion.  A prerequisite for the children 
receiving these Sacraments is that they have already received a Christian 
Baptism and have been Confirmed.  On completion of these two Sacraments in 
which they are being enrolled, they will have completed their Sacraments of 
Initiation, and in the eyes of the Church, the children will have equality with all 
others, young or old, who have been fully initiated and enjoy the same rights 
and privileges.  I look forward to helping them to achieve this goal. 
 
Last Sunday, it was my hope that all four of our RCIA Catechumens would be 
enrolled in the Book of the Elect.  Unfortunately, two were absent.  And since 
the Rite of Election is an essential element in their journey in faith towards full 
reception into the Church community, the Rite of Election will need to be 
repeated today during our 9:30am Nundah Mass before these two, being 
Sakiko Hirata and Felix Bonomini, along with the other three Candidates, David 
Thompson, Jennifer van Iperen and Myles Payne, submit themselves to the 
first of three Scrutinies.  The Scrutinies serve to strengthen them in their 
resolve to become members of the Church community and to centre their lives 
on Jesus Christ.  It was originally planned that it would only be the First 
Scrutiny that would be administered by me this weekend, but because of the 
absence of two Catechumens, it is necessary that today, both elements, the 
Rite of Election and the First Scrutiny, will need to be combined.  The result is 
that the Mass time for our 9:30am Nundah Mass assembly may run close to or 
slightly over the 60 minutes mark.  I offer my sincere apologies in advance, if 
this causes an inconvenience to any who are in the assembly during this Mass. 
 
There has been an unprecedented surge in the number of funerals occurring in 
our Parish.  There were four in the past week and another three are scheduled 
for this week.  It seems to be a little lopsided in that all seven funerals are 
occurring in the one church building, and that is the Holy Trinity Church, 
Banyo.  Our Banyo Sacristan, Val Stafford, will be there to ensure the respectful 
and fluent management of these funeral services occurs.  A reason for the 
popularity of our Holy Trinity Church is its close proximity to Nudgee 
Cemetery.  As I write this Message (and I do so early Thursday morning), there 
still remains the possibility of even more funerals occurring within our Parish 
churches before this coming Friday.  The purpose of my mentioning something 
that is so consequential to my pastoral ministry and rarely rates a mention 
elsewhere is to acknowledge my heartfelt thanks to Val for her dedication and 
the personal sacrifices that she makes in her ministry as our Holy Trinity 
Church Sacristan.  Thank you, Val! 
 
The third and final State of Origin Rugby League match occurs on Wednesday 
night.  The series is evenly poised at 1-1.  New South Wales utterly destroyed 
Queensland in the first half of the series second match in Melbourne, and they 
went on to win despite a resurgence by Queensland in the second half of that 
same match.  This week, Queensland have the home ground advantage, but 
are still the underdogs with the betting agencies.  I’m a parochial 
Queenslander, so I’ll be cheering Queensland on to a hopeful victory and 
retention of the State of Origin Trophy for another series. 
 
May the Lord again bless you and your endeavours throughout the week 
ahead.    
Fr Dan, Parish Priest 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    
PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  -  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  -  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Carmel Spargo  -  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  -  Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  -  Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 
MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 
PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal    
Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Kristen Garrett -   
Acting Principal  Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal 
Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday 4pm  -  5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
John Davies, Vanessa Gomez, Lewis Family, Justin Carr, Virgil Lee 
and Doug Desouza. 
 

Recently Deceased 
Pamela Greentree 
Denis Connellan 
Br Denis Sullivan 
 

 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
“He instructed them to take nothing for 
the journey but a walking stick – no food, 
no sack, no money in their belts.” Mark 
6:8 

Imagine taking nothing but a stick when you go on a trip.The 
Apostles must have really trusted in God’s providential care. Think 
of all the material things “we can’t live without” in today’s world. 
We make our life’s journey more difficult because of all the 
material baggage that we drag along. Putting God first in everything 
and putting our money and possessions second gives us freedom 
because we don’t become “slaves” to wanting to acquire more 
things. 
 

SACRAMENTAL JOURNEY NEWS  
We begin preparation for the sacraments of Penance and Eucharist 
this Saturday. Over this weekend families will commit to journeying 

with their children in preparing for these 
sacraments.   
Please keep the children and families in your 
prayers as they continue on their 
sacramental journey.  
Sacrament of Penance will be celebrated on 
the weekend of 27/28 July. 
First Holy Communion the weekend of 24/25 

August at all parish Mass times except 
9.30am. 
Sunday 1 September. 9.30am Mass only. 
For enquires about the Sacramental 
Journey at Banyo Nundah Parish please 
email Angela Greathead Sacramental 
Co-ordinator  
sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 

Have you added this to your calendar?  
RSVP by 17th July to assist our caterers please! 
 
We are asking for a gold coin donation for attendance 
at the concert.  Children are free.  There will be light 
refreshments at the interval, being catered for by our 
Care and Concern Ministry.  Please RSVP to 
nundah@bne.catholic.net.au for catering purposes by 
17th July (Wednesday).  
 
SIGNS OF HOPE - PEOPLE OF FAITH   
An uplifting, reflective forum. 
Singer-guitarist Peter Kearney concert-reflection.  
Saturday 20th July, at 11.30am in Holy Trinity Church, 
Banyo.  
 
In concert, Peter will weave songs, stories, and 
reflections about people whose faithful lives have 
brought hope and compassion into our world.  Peter’s 
hymns and songs, published in fifteen albums, include  
‘Fill My House’, ‘The Beatitudes’ and  
'Where is Your Song my Lord?'.    
 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, 
acknowledge the Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the 

Traditional Custodians of this land. We pay respect to the Elders 
past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    
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Synod24 Prayer 
 

Creator Spirt, whose breath of life  
makes all things new.   

 
We gather around Your table of communion, 

as many parts of one body, grounded in the hope, joy 
and mission of the Risen Christ. 

 
We open our minds and hearts, so we can be 

nourished and enlivened by your presence, ready to 
be the hope, joy and mission of the Risen Christ. 

 
We make space for the many stories of hurt, exclusion 

and silence of those within, and on the edges of our 
communities, so we may be in service of the hope, joy 

and mission of the Risen Christ. 
 

As your breath of life flows in us and through us, 
may we be a vessel for your bold creativity 

so we may be the hands and feet of the hope, joy and 
mission of the Risen Christ.  

 
We ask this in the name of the Risen Christ.   

 
Amen. 

EXPOSITION AND ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 
What better way to spend a dedicated hour every week than in 
the actual presence of Our Lord Jesus Christ!  An appeal to young 
adult and older male parishioners is particularly sought to fill the 
needed early hours. Contact Colina at 
northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com for more details.  
Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament at Holy Trini-
ty Banyo will only be available from 8am until midnight from 
11th June until 23rd July.  Regular hours will recommence from 
Tuesday 30th July.  The hours for Corpus Christi remain un-
changed. 
Permanent dedicated adorers needed for the following HOLY 
HOURS .  Most urgent hours are marked with a * 
Corpus Christi — Mondays at 4pm* and  
Tuesdays at 2am, 3am and 6am 
Holy Trinity — Tuesdays at 11am* 
 

From the Parish Office 
Have you lost your reading glasses? Glasses were found in the 
carpark of Corpus Christi Church recently. Phone Debra In the 
parish office for further details. 

Catholic Earthcare Season of Creation Convocation 
 (12–14 September 2024) 
Please join us as we spend time together learning and sharing 

about how we can all care for creation. 

For more information and to register, visit: www.caritas.org.au/

soc-convocation  (Registrations close Monday 12 August 2024) 

ST PIUS V 2024 SPRING FAIR 
Sewing fabric bags 
Do you like to sew? Please join us for a 
sewing bee on Sunday 21st July from 9 
- 3pm in the Parish Hall at St Pius. All 
welcome! For more information or to RSVP, please email 
PBANPandFAdvisory@bne.catholic.edu.au,  
or call 07 3267 7306 (school office).    

A Morning's Prayer is a three-hour experience held on Saturdays 
throughout the year. The mornings are perfect for individuals 
and groups seeking time for peaceful prayer and reflection. 
 
The theme for this mini retreat will be centred on "I am the 
bread of life" where we will delve into the profound mystery of 
the Eucharist. We will explore how Jesus, the Bread of Life, nour-
ishes our souls and strengthens our faith. 
 
A Morning’s Prayer includes prayerful input, time for individual 
prayer and reflection, as well as time of discussion and some fel-
lowship.   
 
Date: Saturday 3rd August 2024 
Time: 9:00am – 12:00pm 
Location: Santa Teresa Spirituality Centre (267 Wellington St, 
Ormiston) 
Cost: $25 per person (morning tea included) 
RSVP: Wednesday 31st July 2024 
 
 

Register now  
Register now 

There is a lot of illness around  
at the moment.   
Please remember to be diligent and  
consider those in our community that are 
at greater risk and with lower immunity to 
the various bugs being shared at the  
moment.  
Please use the hand sanitiser provided in 
our church spaces. 
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Parish Events this Week  
Monday 15 July 
St Bonaventure 
7.00am  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah  
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 
Tuesday 16 July 
8.00am Adoration until midnight, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Wednesday 17 July 
9.00am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo,  
followed by morning tea hosted by Year 3 students 
11.00am Funeral Service for Pamela Greentree,  Holy Trinity 
Banyo 
 
Thursday 18 July  
10.30pm  Funeral Mass for Br Denis Sullivan, Holy Trinity Banyo 
6.30pm Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Friday 19 July  
9.00am  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
11.00am Funeral Service for Denis Connellan, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Saturday 20 July  
11.30am Reflection Concert with Peter Kearney 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 
Sunday 21 July 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass,  Holy Trinity Banyo  
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  

PARISH MINISTRIES  

      
WHS Representative   

Mrs Patricia Corfield   
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

Youth Activities Coordinator 
Mr Henri Knol  

Email:  banyonundahyouth@gmail.com 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Email: nundahcomputerproject@gmail.com  

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 

 
BAPTISMS 

Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   
Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 

 
Baptisms are held at  

 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 
 Holy Trinity, Banyo on the 3rd Saturday of the month. 

Mass Settings 
First Confession/First Holy Communion Enrolment 

Penitential Rite: 3A  

Gloria: Prayed 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)      Lord, show me your mercy and love, 
  And grant us your salvation. 
Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
May the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ  
enlighten the eyes of our heart that we might see  
how great is the hope to which we are called. 
Alleluia! 
 

RCIA Rite of Election  & First Scrutiny - 9:30am Mass Only 

Apostles’ Creed: Prayed 

Preface for Sundays in Ordinary Time: 2 

Eucharistic Prayer: 2 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 3 

Readings  15th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

First Reading   Jeremiah 23:1-6 

Second Reading  Ephesians 2:13-18 

Gospel Reading  Mark 6:30-34 
CORPUS CHRISTI REPAIR AND RESTORATION FUNDRAISING DRIVE 

TARGET $1,000,000 

To date, we have raised $221,557  towards our target of $1 million. 
Thank you to all those who have contributed to this important cause. 

Of course, we are still working towards our target of $1 million.  If 
you are able to contribute towards the cost of restoration and repair 
work to our beautiful heritage-listed Corpus Christi Catholic Church, 
please use the details below for donations.  Thank you for your 
financial assistance. 

Fr Daniel Redhead   
 
Account Name: Church Restoration 
BSB: 064-786 
Account Number: 100 025 586 
Description:  Please include your name here unless you wish to 
remain anonymous. 
Cash or Cheque: Envelopes are available at the rear of the church. 
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